## BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY PITTSBURGH, PA 15235

Public Hearing - Implementable Comprehensive Plan

March 5, 2018

A Public Hearing of the Council of the Borough of Churchill was held in the Municipal Building on Monday, March 5, 2018 and was called to order by Mr. Dworin at 6:00 p.m. Members present included Mses. Law, Greco and Yankes, Messrs. Collins, and Mayor Gamrat. Messrs. Jurewicz and DeFranco were absent. Also present were Borough Manager/Secretary Donna J. Perry and Solicitor Gavin Robb.

Elaine Kramer from Pashek & Associates made a few remarks about the Implementable Comprehensive Plan. She stated that the purpose of the meeting was to get the public's reaction to the final draft of the plan.

Lowell Mate – 27 Churchill Road asked the definition of a spray park. He also wanted to know if a traffic study was done.

R.F. Culbertson - 17 Churchill Road discussed his unpleasant experience as a substitute teacher for the Woodland Hills School District.

April Kline - 18 Holland Road said she read the plan and some of it is good and some of it is bad. She said one key point is strategic communication. She did not know about the public hearing and that most of the plan benefits Monroeville.

Wende Mate – 27 Churchill Road said she wanted to know where Community West was located and how far from the Borough Building it was.

Beth Warner - 3808 Rural Court West said that because of the aging population there is a 13% reduction in our population and it is terrifying. She said we need hip and cool places here.

Dolores Patterson – 2525 Greensburg Pike complimented the Police and Emergency Response. She also asked what was going on with the Westinghouse property. Mr. Dworin said this is an ongoing investigation.

Chad Blair - 1625 Old Beulah Road said he is glad there is a plan.

Karen Chambers – 217 Thornberry Drive said we need vision and direction as a community.

Alex Ducruet - 100 Thornberry Drive asked how the bike lanes will affect traffic. Diane Law says nothing has been done yet but will be.

Mr. Collins said we need a planning process and what we have needs to be enhanced.

Ms. Law made a motion to close the Public Hearing and Mr. Collins seconded it. The Public Hearing closed at 6:55 p.m.